Boy Scout Troop 40 Yorkville, Illinois

Three Fires Council, Maramech Hill District


Honorable Timothy McCann

Kendall County Courthouse

807 W. John Street

Yorkville, IL  60560

Dear Hon. Timothy McCann,

I am writing you requesting a letter of congratulations for one of our Boy Scouts who has achieved the Rank of Eagle Scout. As you know, there is great deal of work and commitment involved in earning the highest rank awarded by the Boy Scouts of America.  Less than 5% of all Scouts earn this coveted rank, and rightly so. To fulfill the requirements to earn this rank, it takes a special boy with exceptional work habits, a strong dedication to Scouting and community, and the willingness to proceed toward a goal, while still being able to enjoy his youth.   This Scout is:

· Joe X. Scout - Eagle Rank Date 11/18/09

Joe's Eagle Scout Project was the construction of Baseball Dugouts for field #5 at the Beecher Community Park in Yorkville Illinois. He solicited donations of $2750 for materials, and he planned and coordinated the project, which involved the actions of more than 25 workers and over 450 hours of work.

A response from you for this Eagle Scout would certainly be a fitting tribute to this young man for his years of dedication to Scouting and to community service. It is our hope that the values taught by the leaders of Troop #40 and the Boy Scouts of America will continue to guide this young man throughout the rest of his life.

Please send any correspondence to my address below, so that I may present it at Brandon's Eagle Scout Court of Honor, which is tentatively planned for April 11, 2010.  Time is of the essence; I would appreciate a response at your earliest convenience.

Thank You!

Jeff Jerabek, Scoutmaster

Boy Scout Troop #40

131 Tuma Road

Yorkville, IL  60560
“A Top Notch Troop of Adventure and Learning”

Visit our Web site at http://www.yorkvilletroop40.org  

Troop 40 is chartered by the Yorkville American Legion Post 489
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